
 

August 17, 2022 
 
COVID-19 Status as of 10:00 am: 
 

Total Positive Cases in the Hospital 
 

24 

Positive Cases in the ICU 
 

3 

Current Active Lab Confirmed Cases of  
COVID-19 in the TBDHU district 
 

201 

Current COVID-19 Outbreaks in the Hospital 
 

1 (3A Surgical Inpatient Unit) 
 

Our Hospital’s Internal  
Pandemic Response Level 

Orange  
(Restrict) 
 

 
Please be advised that as of August 9th, the COVID-19 outbreak on the 1A Acute Oncology and Medical Unit 
has been declared over. All restrictions have been lifted. As of August 11th, there is currently one confirmed 
COVID-19 outbreak at our Hospital on the 3A Surgical Inpatient Unit. For more information, please contact 
Infection Prevention and Control at (807) 684-6094. All Hospital COVID-19 updates, memos and resources 
are available on the iNtranet at https://comms.tbrhsc.net/covid-19-information/.  
 
Navigating the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic has presented significant stress and uncertainty for many health 
care workers. It is important to prioritize your own health and wellbeing. Self-care is taking time to do things 
that improve your physical health and mental health. Self-care can help to manage stress, improve mood, and 
increase energy. Self-care activities look different for everyone and even in small amounts can be beneficial 
in relieving stress. For self-care ideas, as well as mental health resources that are available for additional 
support, visit https://comms.tbrhsc.net/informed/self-care-for-health-care-workers/.  
 
For the first time, our Hospital has achieved the highest possible designation from Accreditation Canada, 
‘Accredited with Exemplary Standing’. This accomplishment is due to the exceptional work and dedication of 
our staff, physicians, learners and volunteers to providing safe and quality care for the patients and families of 
Northwestern Ontario. To celebrate this success, we will be providing a small token of our appreciation for the 
exceptional work you do each and every day. On August 31, September 7 and September 10 we will 
celebrate together with ice cream and prize draws. Details will be shared in the Daily Informed Newsletter. 
Congratulations once again on this historic achievement. 
 
Finally, all Hospital staff are encouraged to check their contact information on the intranet's 411 to ensure it is 
up to date. As 411 is a self-service application, staff can log in using their network credentials and manage 
their own records. Please contact Robert Srigley, Systems Specialist, Information Technology at 
Robert.Srigley@tbh.net for support or if you have any questions. This is also an opportune time to update 
your voicemail greeting, especially if you are working remotely or are on vacation. If you require support, 
please connect with Help Desk at Help.Desk@tbh.net. Thank you for your support in ensuring the contact 
information for your team is current and easily accessible. 
 

https://comms.tbrhsc.net/covid-19-information/
https://comms.tbrhsc.net/informed/self-care-for-health-care-workers/
https://411umgt.tbrhsc.net/Login.aspx
mailto:Robert.Srigley@tbh.net
mailto:Help.Desk@tbh.net

